July 16, 2015 Alaska ENA State Council Meeting Minutes
Meeting was called to order by President Jeanne Molitor RN at 8:00 pm on July 16, 2015.  

	Attended
	Position
	Name
	

	X
	President
	Jeanne Molitor
	

	X
	Secretary
	Jodi Tansky
	

	
	Treasurer
	Sue Metcalf
	

	X
	Patty Williams
	Board Member
	

	
	Stephanie Wade
	Board Member
	

	
	Heather Whorton
	Board Member
	

	
	Valaree Carney
	Board Member
	

	
	Deena Brecher
	National ENA Liaison
	

	
	Alicefay Gibson
	ENPC State Chairperson
	

	
	Stacey Sever
	TNCC State Chairperson
	


· Planning for Fall conferences are ongoing. We are awaiting contact hour approval for the AK ENA 2015 conference. Sue Metcalf is working on this. Jodi Tansky is working on the brochures and once Jodi has the brochure done which should be by July 19, Jeanne will send all ER managers brochures for both conferences, a copy of the last newsletter and a nice letter encouraging participation in these conferences.
· Elections- Sue Metcalf is interested in the presidency position. This will leave the treasurer position open. Jeanne has asked Patty Williams to take this position as she has done so in the past, knows the job roles and is already registered with the banks. Patty will consider doing this if no one else steps up to the plate. There are 3 board member positions open: Valaree Carnay’s spot is open because she is leaving the State this year. Patty Williams’ spot and Stephanie Wade’s position are open as well. Stephanie Wade has kindly offered to run again. A nurse from Palmer inquired about the spot and Jeanne has contacted her and will do so again to see if she is interested in the board member position. There are still 2 open spots and Jeanne would like our board to reach out to members who might be interested in taking on these roles. Jeanne is out of the country August 13- Sept 19 and will send out ballots when she returns. The elections will be open for one month and names need to be submitted to ENA by October 31. Jodi is going back to school but is willing to stay on in her secretary role until the end of her term (next year). Thank you Jodi!
· Sponsors for the Fall conferences- time for us to start soliciting sponsors for the Fall conferences. Easy IO has contacted us about putting on a cadaver lab for the Easy IO. Easy IO will be a vendor and will attend our AK ENA staff meeting in the fall on Thursday, November 19th. Deena Breeched will be attending and he will put on a short ½ hour presentation on the Easy IO. Patty Williams had accolades about cadaver labs that were done in the past at the ENA convention and Jeanne will contact Easy IO and see if they can do the cadaver lab at UAA on the Saturday following the conferences.

· Delegates to General Assembly – Jeanne Molitor, Patty Williams, Sue Metcalf and Julie Overbaugh have all expressed interest as delegates to the General Assembly. We have 5 spots allotted to us but only 4 paid positions. We will stay with the 4 who have expressed interest. Patty’s airfare and one night’s lodging are covered by ENA as she is on a committee and will be going anyway. We will cover the remaining costs. We budgeted $1500 for each person attending. Jeanne has to submit the names by July 31st.

· Book raffle- 11 people submitted interest in the CEN book after sending out an email to members. 0 folks expressed interest prior to the email. 4 members put their names in the hat for the CPEN book. Patty Williams was the only person who submitted their name for the $500 grant for the ENA conference and thus is the winner of that raffle. Jeanne will get together with Julie Overbaugh who lives close to Jeanne and pull the names out of the hat. Jeanne will put results in an email, mail the books and also put results on Facebook. Jeanne’s note- she went to Julie’s 7-17-15 and drew the names for the CEN review book. There were 11 names-John Stedman and Penelope Adams won. CPEN book- 4 names in the hat- Karina Huffaker and Tara Watkins won.
· Liability – Jeanne requested bids for our liability insurance and did not hear back from the insurance company. Apparently we have to find a business insurance company to do this. We then need to submit to ENA and they will pay for the liability insurance as we are 1 of 3 states not covered by the National ENA liability coverage. Jeanne will again try to work on this.
· AK ENA newsletter- apparently someone had problems printing the newsletter from the Mailchimp email. Jody will look into this. We are looking for someone to profile in the AK ENA meet-a-member column. Ask around. Jeanne hopes to get out a Summer newsletter before she leaves August 13th.
Meeting adjourned at 8:37pm.

Minutes approved by Patty Williams and Heather Whorton
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